

Kilmore Primary School

35 Lancefield Road, Kilmore 3764 PO Box 105, Kilmore 3764 Ph: 03 5782 1268 Fax: 03 5782 1553

Kind Proud Safe

Acting Principal: Mrs. Jennene Cooney

Issue No. 20

Wednesday, 24th June 2015

Excursion Payments Due

Please note any payment received after the due date will not be accepted.

Dates to Remember



JUNE

24 3 Way

Conferences

26 Hot Dog Day (Pre Orders)

> No Bakery Orders Available Uniform Shop closed today Last Day Term 2, 2.30pm finish

JULY

13 First Day Term 3

31 F/1/2 Swimming Final

Payments

AUGUST

Grade 5/6 Camp Final

Payments

24 - 26 Grade 5/6 Camp

SEPTEMBER

Grade 3/4 Camp Final 10

Payments

OCTOBER

14 - 16 Grade 3/4 Camp

Notices Handed Out This Week

From the Acting Principal's Desk

Welcome to Week 11 Term 2

Movie Night

Our first Kilmore Primary School movie night was held last Friday and it was a huge success. The massive screen projected the entertaining 'Alexander and the Terrible, Horrible, No Good, Very Bad Day' to over 200 students The crowd enjoyed watching the and families. entertaining movie while tucking into popcorn, fairy floss and other movie treats. Thank you to all those who attended and helped to raise over \$1300 towards ICT equipment for the school. A very special thank you to School Councillors Tracy Crane and David MacBean who put many hours into the organisation of the event - you did a fantastic job. Thank you also to the many people who helped on the night.

3 Way Conferences

This week we have been holding our 3-Way Conferences. This is an opportunity for students to demonstrate what they know and set new learning goals, and for parents to find out about their children's learning. This is part of our formal reporting process but parents are welcome to contact their child's teacher at any time throughout the year if they would like to discuss their learning or wellbeing.

Educational News

As well as our usual newsletter this week, you will find a copy of the 'KPS Educational News' that has been produced by the School Council Education Sub Committee. The newsletter is designed to keep you informed about your child's education at KPS. newsletter has been published on the school website and available on tigbiz, or a hard copy is available from the school office.

End of Term

As term 2 draws to an end, I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for your support this term. I would particularly like to mention the School Council and Parent Club members who have worked tirelessly behind the scenes. This term they have put a great deal of energy and effort into fundraising for ICT equipment through the Mother's day stall, hot dog days, movie night and the 5 cent fundraiser. A final total raised will be available early next term.

Thank you also to our hardworking teachers who are always striving to provide the best learning opportunities for each and every child.

Wishing you and your family a safe and happy holiday.

Mrs. Jennene Cooney Acting Principal



Happy Birthday

Happy Birthday to the following students who are celebrating their birthday in the coming weeks. We hope you have a lovely day.

June

- 24 Charlie 34T
- 26 Callum 2T
 - Toby 2V
- 27 Tahlia FI
- 28 Lachie 34F
 - Jazmin 56B
- 29 Charlotte 1J Kalarni 56C
- 30 MacKenzie 1L Milla 2B

July

- 3 Olivia 1L
- 4 Shelby 1L
- 6 Cadence 34H
- 7 Jack 34N
- 8 Matilda FB
- 9 Jessica 1A Ted 2V
- 10 Chelsea 2T
- 11 Emma 34H Liam 34N
- 13 West FI Matthew 2T Jenaya 34N
- 14 Brodey 56L



Assumption College Bus Service Last day of Term 2 Friday 26th June There will not be services from Kilmore PS

Please make alternative arrangements for your children on this day (Dismissal time 2:30pm)

This weeks focus

Ask Politely



Kind, Proud and Safe at all times

SICK BAY LINEN ROSTER

June

26 Shanelle Scarlett

Term 3

July

- 17 Anna McGivney
- 24 Jenni Peggie
- 31 Rose Glavas

Thank You



Student News





5/6C-&-FK¶

We-are-Proud!¶

Here-are-some-photos-of-us-'Reading-to-











Financial Assistance

Information for Parents

Camps, Sports & Excursions Fund (CSEF)

Every Victorian child should have access to the world of learning opportunities that exist beyond the classroom. The Camps, Sports and Excursions Fund will ensure that no student will miss out on the opportunity to join their classmates for important, educational and fun activities.

School **camps** provide children with inspiring experiences in the great outdoors, **excursions** encourage a deeper understanding of how the world works and **sports** teach teamwork, discipline and leadership. All are part of a healthy curriculum.

CSEF will be provided by the Victorian Government to assist eligible families to cover the costs of school trips, camps and sporting activities. If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. The allowance will be paid to the school to use towards expenses relating to camps, excursions, or sporting activities for the benefit of your child.

The annual CSEF amount per student will be:

- \$125 for primary school students
- \$225 for secondary school students.

How to Apply

Contact the school office to obtain a CSEF application form or download from www.education.vic.gov.au/csef

Closing Date

You should lodge a CSEF application form at the school by 26 June 2015.

For more information about the CSEF visit www.education.vic.gov.au/csef



